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The telephone conference call meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President John Tinney on April 9, 2010.


Members of the Board of Directors participating in the conference call were Secretary/Treasurer Joe Long, Janet Preston, Jane Moran, Steve Crislip, Steve Nord, Harry Hatfield and Tracey Weber. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also on the conference call.


The first item on the agenda was a vacancy on the slate of candidates for the Board of Directors for the three year term of 2010-13. Kitty Dooley had informed the Board that she would not be able to serve. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed that Barbara Allen would be nominated to serve a three year term on the Board during the Annual Meeting in June.

President Tinney called upon Mr. Nord, the Grants Committee Chairperson, to give a report on the Bar Foundation scholarship to a law student at the WVU College of Law. He went over the criteria for the scholarship:
A. Awarded to a WV resident who plans to practice law in this state and intends to pursue a public service oriented legal career.

B. Awarded based upon prior academic achievement and involvement in civic and community activities.

C. Awarded to student who shall have completed the regular WVU Law School application process.

D. The Dean and/or the Law School Faculty Scholarship Committee shall make the selection of the student.

E. The Bar Foundation plans to financially support this full year Scholarship on an ongoing annual basis.

There were comments made about the need for more mandatory language regarding the public service aspects and discontinuation of the scholarship if the student is no longer in law school. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the criteria be approved and the College of Law notified of the funding of the scholarship. It was agreed that the scholarship application criteria would be shared with the Board.
The next item on the agenda related to the Bar Foundation’s sponsorship of the first joint luncheon meeting for American Bar Association Fellows and Bar Foundation Fellows at the Annual Meeting of the WV Bar Association in August. There were numerous comments made about the situation. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the matter be tabled.

President Tinney lead the discussion regarding the proposal, dated March 30, 2010, that had been received from the State Bar concerning the 2006 and 2008 Kanawha Blvd., East, facilities. After a great deal of discussion, it was agreed that President Tinney would notify Marty Glasser, on behalf of the State Bar, about the possible availability of 2004 Kanawha Blvd., East building (with the death of Mrs. Sclavi), as well as the offer to continue the leases on the 2006 and 2008 buildings with no property taxes, with the Bar Foundation paying the property insurance costs and with a cap on maintenance costs for the State Bar of $50,000. In addition, the Bar Foundation will get a legal opinion from a tax law attorney regarding lease purchase agreements and the tax exempt status of the Bar Foundation.
The last item for consideration was the need for a corporate resolution to enable Community Trust Bank to provide a single check monthly for the interest earned on several individual IOLTA accounts that law offices have with the bank. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to authorize that corporate resolution.

There being no further business to transact, the telephone conference call was terminated.

